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 President Jack: Wow I can't 
believe that 2010 is here. I didn't think 
I would ever see it. I hope all of you 
had a wonderful Holliday season. It is 
surprising how time goes by. 
     We will be meeting in Eugene 
soon to get things rolling for the 
remainder of the fiscal year. Of 
utmost importance is lining up a slate 
of officers to guide us through the 
coming year. Your executive board 
will be looking for candidates. If you 
or someone you know would be 
interested in serving in some 
capacity, President, Vice President or 
Sec/Treasurer, please inform your 
District President. 
 Every once in a while I get a 
call from one of our members who 
wants to discuss a program or an 
idea that is fresh or different. Just a 
few days ago I got a call from Virgil 
Schmoe. Virgil said that he has a 
pretty good student violin that he 
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would be willing to donate to a worthy 
student with the understanding that the 
person would never sell it but would 
retain it in good condition and donate it 
to someone else if they obtained 
another instrument or ceased to have a 
need for it. The next person would 
agree to the same terms concerning 
the possession. 
 As we talked the idea of a 
program called “traveling strings” 
surfaced. Could we set up a program 
to furnish instruments for all deserving 
students through this concept? It would 
be interesting to track the movement of 
each of these instruments through the 
years. Think about it. 
 
     I look forward to seeing you in 
Eugene. Jack, president OOTFA 

Greetings From your President 

 
 

Those of you who have email know 
what I mean when I write, “OOTFA 
Updates.” For several years I have 
sent news to members with email tell-
ing of a death or serious illness or 
anything that the members might want 
to know. This last month I sent out 
several. One told of Maxine Benson, 

state president 1985 - 86, 
1986- 87, being seriously ill in 
ICU. She is better now.  An-
other OOTFA Update told of 
the passing of Susie Milligan. 
Her husband, Buck, was state 

president in 1984-85. 
     Our editor of the Hoedowner won't 
have is column this month. He and his 
wife are in some far off distant land 
enjoying them selves. 
     Thanks to district 4 for their dona-
tion to the state fiddle contest. When 
ever a member passes away in Dis-
trict 4, they often donate $50.00 in that 
person's memory. 
     Next August 14, 2010 will be Bob's 
Huffman's 90th birthday.  Andy 
Jorgensen writes that “we will have 
the regular Bob Bash on that day.  We 
are hoping to have at least 90 guests 

(Continued on page 6) 
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 Hello fiddlers and friends, 
     District 1E wishes you all the 
very best holiday season ever. Is 
that politically correct enough? 
We didn't have a district meeting 
this month, so I'm not sure ex-
actly what's going on gig-wise, 
but I'll bet I'm safe in saying 
there's not much. This is the 
slowest time of year.......... 
    We played for the Sunshine 
Children's Center fund raiser in 
December, as well as for the Holi-
day Fair and then a week later, 
the Holiday Bazaar. 
 Some of us played for the 
funeral of Ethel Parker. She and 
husband Bud were longtime 
members (audience members) of 
1E and when they were both in 
good health, almost never missed 
a jam-great supporters of 1E. 

    Next jam will be on Jan. 2nd 
starting 4:00 p.m. at the Lake 
County Senior Center, and the 
next business meeting should be 
on Monday, Jan. 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
at the Lake County Senior Center. 
    Happy Birthday (again and 
again) to Ruth Grant-Couch on the 
10th and Mahlon Couch on the 
16th of January. 
 BTW, What do sheep say 
at Christmas time in Mex-
ico?  Fleece Navida- a- a -a -d ! 
 See you next year ! Which 
reminds me-I'd better get my 2010 
dues paid, or I won't be seeing any 
of you!  
 
Eileen McLain 
 
 
 

 
 

Chairman: Larry McLain 541-947-2448  
Vice-Chair: Bev Perry  541-947-2334  
Sec.-Treasurer.: Sharilyn McLain  541- 947-4623  
Eileen McLain, District 1E Reporter 

District 1E 

If you haven't renewed for 2010, get 
your $20 renewal to your District 
membership person. Of course if 
you haven't renewed, you won't 
h a v e  r e c e i v e d  t h i s  H o e -
downer.  Sigh 

 
 

Chairman - John Northcraft 541-723-5421 
Cochairman Marlon Jannuzzi 541-850-2387 
Secretary and Treasure Bud Ullman 541-883-2932;  
Reporters: Patti Northcraft 541-723-5421 and 
Alli Swartwood, 541-882-3965 

District 1 

 Our Christmas dinner was 
Sunday December 6th. In lieu of 
a gift exchange a donation was 
made to Klamath KID Center and 
Super Kicks. All enjoyed great 
music. Those who do not play 
instruments enjoyed a game of 
Chickenfoot that is played with 
dominoes. 
     The Schedule for the Month of 
January will be as follows, 
3rd Shasta Community Center, 
Regular Meeting Potluck and Jam 
12:00 to 4:00 5th Plum Ridge 
10:30 to 11:30 then Crystal Ter-
race 12:30 to 1:30 10th Shasta 

Community Center Senior dance 
and Jam Finger foods 16th Che-
mult music at fire hall after dog 
sled races. 1:00 to 6:00 
21st Shasta View Care Center 
1:30 to 2:30 then Linkville House 
3:00 to 4:00  
     Practice every Saturday at Lu-
ther Square unless something else 
is going on1:30 to 4:00 No prac-
tice January 16th. 
 Birthdays for January will 
be Johnny Rodgers and Phil Fry 
Anniversaries for January none 
listed if I missed yours please let 
me know so I can get you on my 

List. 
     Hope all had a very MERRY 
CHRISTMAS and 2010 will be 
filled with good health, good 
memories, music & much LAUGH-
TER! 
District 1 Reporters: Ali Swartwood 
& Patti Northcraft 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
trict membership person. Of 
course if you haven't renewed, you 
won't have received this Hoe-
downer.  Sigh 
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 Roxy Ann Grange was the 
spot to be on a cold first Saturday 
in December. The turkey and ham 
feast with more “sides” than a 
fancy restaurant helped us cele-
brate the season with full tummies! 
Cathy Frutchey ably conducted the 
business meeting. Ruth, Len, 
Marlene, and Roy were the lucky 
winners of the poinsettia door 
prizes. We had visitors Patty and 
Dan Casey from Oklahoma, as 
well as our “almost regular” visitors 
from Roseburg - Bob (and Jean) 
Hanson, Guy Kinman, and Hal 
(and Sharon)Thompson. Wow, 
they add a lot of good music to 
ourjams! We have a new member, 
Susan Haines from Alaska - and 
she fiddles! Welcome,Susan! 
     Everett Costa has been work-
ing with Andy Martin to have a 
twice-a-month jam atthe Great 
Northwest Music Company music 

store in Grants Pass. We're hoping 
to find more musicians in Grants 
Pass to cover our gig requests there, 
and several are interested. Anyone 
is welcome to come and play or lis-
t e n .  C u r r e n t  s c h e d u l e 
is the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays at 
6:00pm. Contact Everett or Shanna 
Burchell for more info. 
     Nine of our fiddlers turned violin-
ist to play at the Feast of Carols 
OOMPA (Only Occasional Methodist 
Philharmonic Association) Orchestra 
at the Methodist Church in Medford. 
Also the fiddlers and several guitar 
players did a rousing version of 
“Frosty the Snowman”. We were all 
rewarded by the Feast of Cookies 
thatfollowed. By the way, do you 
know the difference between a violin 
and a fiddle?- a fiddle is a violin with 
friends!  
     We still need volunteers to fill the 
importantstaff positions in District 4, 

 
 

Chairman: Scott Phillips                Ph. 541-899-7139 
jmp@grrtech.com                
Co-chair: Cathy Frutchey 541-734-2023   Secy: Cindy 
McDonald  541-899-2838    Treas: Carol Ferrara  541-826-
8270      Membership: Lola Williams   541-560-3230 
District 4 Website: www.OOTFA4.org 

 
Monthly Jams: 
Jan 2: Eagle Point Grange 
Feb 6: Fruitdale Grange, Grants Pass 
Mar 6: Eagle Point Grange 
 

District 4 

 
 

Chairman:  Ron Odegard   541-447-7395  
Vice Chair:  Fred Dulley  541-482-4272  
Sec/Treasurer:  Earlene Ervin 541-447-5451  
Membership: Earlene Ervin, 6189 N.E. Wainwright Road, 

Prineville, OR 97754       
541-447-5451  District 3 

 We had our regular Sun-
day Jam on December 6 at the 
Pine Forest Grange Hall.  Atten-
dance was very meager due to 
the severe weather conditions. 
Our annual Christmas Dinner 
and jam was a huge success. 
Too much good food and great 
music was enjoyed by all. We 
requested Santa Claus to show 
up at our Christmas dinner and 
he did. Pictures were taken of 
Santa with the kids. 

 Several members will be 
playing music at the Ochoco As-
sisted Living facility in Prineville at 
their request for the Christmas en-
tertainment. This is free service pro-
vided as a community service.  
     Earline Ervin has been working 
hard to bring in dues for 2010. We 
have picked up a couple of new 
members  in  the  p rocess . 
     Our next scheduled jam will be 
on January 3rd at the Pine Forest 
Grange. 

 
Happy New Year to all. 
                                                         
Ron Odegard District 3 reporter 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
t r i c t  m e m b e r s h i p  
person. Of course if you haven't 
renewed, you won't have received 
this Hoedowner.  Sigh 

asour current officers are term lim-
ited to this year. Scott says they'll 
be terminal in June.  
     As the new year approaches I 
guess we're s'posed to think of 
those pesky resolutions. I think I'll 
just make a list of things to do - 
that I've alreadydone! Hope your 
holiday season is/was wonderful! 
 
 
Judy McGarvey, 
Reporter District 4  
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
trict membership person. Of 
course if you haven't renewed, you 
won't have received this Hoe-
downer.  Sigh 
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 The featured musician for 
December was Charles Russell 
who lives in Bandon when he's not 
out traveling around the world on 
his job. His musical interest began 
at about the age of 9 when an eld-
erly neighbor taught him and two 
brothers next door how to play the 
ukulele. He moved on to guitar and 
singing and has been doing that 
for many years. After graduating 
from the Texas Maritime academy 
he has worked in many parts of 
the world and still does and takes 
his music with him. His first band 
was the "Crude Oil Cowboys" in 
Singapore where he was stationed 
for 12 years. It wasn't until he 
moved to Oregon that he found old 

will be held at Emerald Park in 
Eugene on January 9 and will be 
hosted by District 6. Let's all go 
and enjoy the music, which starts 
at 10:00 a.m. following the board 
meeting at 9:00 a.m. There will be 
a potluck lunch at noon. 
 Our madam chairlady and 
champion huntress, Ruth Weyer, 
has been at it again. Last Satur-
day, December 12, she bagged a 
nice elk while hunting with a muz-
zle loader gun. Congratulations! 
Way to go, Ruth. 
 Best wishes to all those 
with birthdays this month and may 
all of you not feeling up to par 
soon be back feeling fit as a fiddle. 

(Continued on page 6) 

 
 

Chairman: Ruth Weyer 541-759-3419  
Co-Chair: Pat Casey 541-756-0659  
Secretary: Jolly Hibbits 541-347-2229  
Treasurer: Mapril Combs 541-572-5532  
Membership:Jolly Hibbits 541-347-2229  
Reporter: Mary A. Weist   541-271-
2463  mweist@charter.net  

January 
7  Oerdings, Coquille, 1:20 p.m. 
    Myrtle Point Care Center, 3:00 p.m.  
14 Baycrest Memory Care, Coos Bay, 1:30 p.m. 
    Ocean Crest, Coos Bay, 3:00 p.m. 
17 Monthly Jam, Winchester Bay, 1:00-4:00 p.m. 
21 Heritage Place, Bandon, 1:00 p.m. 
28 Life Care Center, Coos Bay, 1:30 p.m. 
    Hearthside, Coos Bay, 3:00 p.m. 

District 5 

time music and became a member 
of The Oregon Old Time Fiddlers. 
   We had a couple extra play dates 
that weren't listed on the calendar 
for December. These were on De-
cember 3 at the Reedsport Senior 
Center where they reportedly en-
joyed the music very much and 
wanted to know when we'd be back, 
and on December 12 at the Arts and 
Crafts Club Christmas potluck in 
Florence. 
 The holiday dinner, which 
took place before the November jam 
in Winchester Bay, was well at-
tended and much enjoyed with all 
the usual good food and comrade-
ship. 
 The next quarterly meeting 

     Congratulations to Corvallis teen-
agers Alex and Tatiana Hargreaves. 
Alex took home the title of Grand 
Master Fiddler at the International 
Bluegrass Music Fiddler Contest in 
Nashville, Tenn., and his sister 
Tatiana claimed eleventh place.  
     District 6 is going to be hosting a 
guitar and stand-up bass workshop 
on Feb 27th. Complete information 
wi l l  be in  the Feb.  Hoe-
downer.  Questions? Call Darla 
Knudsen  a t  541 -998 -2064 . 
Congratulations and best wishes go 
out to Beth Edwards and Lloyd 

(Continued on page 5) 

children. 
   Be sure to join us for the 
OOTFA State Executive quarterly 
meeting, potluck and jam to be 
held Jan. 9th at Emerald Park in 
Eugene. The doors will open at 
8:00 a.m., the Executive Board 
meeting will be held at 9:00 a.m. 
in the main hall and the music 
starts at 10:00 a.m. Directions: 
from I-5, take the Beltline west 
exit to the River Road exit. Go 
south on River Road to Howard 
Ave. Turn right on Howard Ave. 
and then left on Lake Drive to 
1400.  

     A good time was had by all at 
the Lebanon Moose Christmas 
Jam. The music included quite a 
special performance by Willy 
Carter and Guy Kinman. We en-
joyed having Hal and Sharon 
Thompson, Bob and Jean Hanson 
and Guy Kinman visit from Rose-
burg. Thanks to the Ladies of the 
Moose for a great dinner.  
The lobby of the Hult Auditorium 
was filled to capacity with an en-
thusiastic audience Nov.19th when 
about 20 members of OOTFA per-
formed for 30 minutes. The audi-
ence included dozens of dancing 

 
 

Chairman: Darla Knudsen 541-998-2064 
Co-Chair: Ken Luse 541-485-1077 
Secretary/Treasurer: Bernie Roberts 541-689-5764 
Membership: Mark Ratzlaff, 25701 Cochran Court, Veneta, 
OR 97487                541-935-8506 
Reporter: Lynne Baran 541-343-3885,  
lynnebaran@yahoo.com 

January 9  
State Meeting and Jam Emerald Park, 1400 Lake Drive, 
Eugene  
10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
February 13 
Jam and Potluck at the Crow Grange, 10:30 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. 

District 6 
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Anderson.  They got married on 
December 13, 2009.  They are a 
special couple and we are very 
happy for them. 
    Oral Robbins passed away at 
home Dec. 1. For many years Oral 
graced our meetings with his sing-
ing, guitar playing and sweet pres-
ence. He will be greatly missed and 
we send condolences to his family. 
A celebration of his life will be 
hosted by his family on Jan. 24 
from 11:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m. at the 
Central Grange. It will be a jam and 
potluck with the family providing the 

meat. 
     We also extend condolences to 
Joe and Leah Canaday whose son, 
David, passed away recently. He 
was 56 years old. 
     Maxine Bensen, a past presi-
dent of OOTFA, has been ill. Best 
wishes for a speedy recovery. 
 Birthdays:  Joe Moyle 1/1, 
Martha Greene 1/14, Alan Ede 
1/16, Zane Coffin 1/18, Ken Spann 
1/20, Cal Montgomery 1/21, John 
Childers 1/22, Ken White 1/22, 
L e a h  C a n a d a y  1 / 2 6 .  
Anniversaries: Willie and Edna 
Carter 1/11  
 I Hope you have a wonder-
ful New Year  
 

Lynne Baran, District 6 Reporter 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
trict membership person. Of course 
if you haven't renewed, you won't 
have  rece i ved  th i s  Hoe -
downer.  Sigh 

(Continued from page 4) 

District 6 cont. 

 
 

Chairman:  Randy Yearout  971-998-8227  
Co-Chair:   Donna Foreman  503-630-3577  
Secretary/Treasurer:  Ron Zabudsky  503-630-7499  
Membership:  Myrtle Arnold, 2941 SE Lewellyn Ave.  
                    Troutdale, OR 97060 503-666-3529  
Reporter:  Gail Foster 503-977-1665 Fosterge@msn.com  
Scheduler:  Linda Easley 503-235-1671 
LEasley406@aol.com  

 
January  17        Jam    Gladstone Senior Center  11 a.m.  
 
February  14        Jam    Tualatin  Senior Center  11 a.m. 
 
March 14 Lake Oswego Adult Center Lake Oswego 

District 7 

 Happy Holidays and 
Happy New Year from D7. Even 
though the weather was chancy, 
we had a good good number of 
OOTFA members turn out for 
the holiday party at the Estacada 
Community Center. The food 
and the music were both won-
derful and plentiful! Lots of holi-
day cheer all around. A number 
of young fiddlers were there and 
did a terrific job. When Tabitha 
Gholi played "Sunrise on the 
Guinea Farm", four little 
“Guineas” flapped their “wings” 
and strutted around her.  The 
future of fiddling in the state of 
Oregon is in very good 
hands.  We can all be on the 
look out for potential scholarship 
recipients. We can do a lot to 
help people increase the value 

of their lives with music.  
 Be sure to save some of 
that holiday cheer for welcoming 
our newest member, Brenda 
Hagins from Rainier, Oregon.  
 Please note:  Beginning in 
January 2010, the scheduler for 
District 7 will be Ron Zabudsky, 
503-630-6542 or rdzinstru-
ments@msn.com. The current 
scheduler has been doing it for a 
long  t ime  and  needs  a 
change.  Ron volunteered to take 
it over, so “Thank you, Ron"! 
 Sunday January 17, 2010 
we will be at the Gladstone Senior 
Center at 1050 Portland Avenue in 
Gladstone from 11:00 to 3:30-
4:00.  This is a fun one. 
 Sunday February 14, 2010 
we will be at the Tualatin Senior 
Center at 8513 SW Tualatin Road. 

Celebrate Valentine’s Day and 
wear something red for your 
sweetheart! 
 Sunday March 14, 2010 
we will be at the Lake Oswego 
Adult Center at 505 G Street in 
Lake Oswego. Since this is so 
near to St. Patrick’s Day, wear 
something green for your inner 
leprechaun! 
 
Reporter, Gail Foster, District 7 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
t r i c t  m e m b e r s h i p  
person. Of course if you haven't 
renewed, you won't have re-
ceived this Hoedowner.  Sigh 



Page 6 The Hoedowner 

   Hope each of you has the best 
New Year ever. 
 Life is like a hot bath. The 
longer you stay in it the more wrin-
kled you become. 
 
Mary A. Weist, District 5 Reporter   
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
t r i c t  m e m b e r s h i p  
person. Of course if you haven't 
renewed, you won't have received 
this Hoedowner.  Sigh 

(Continued from page 4) 

        Remember all the excitement 
and uncertainty of the turn of the 
century to 2000. Hardly seems like 
10 years ago. Time f l ies! 
     Curly and Allison Robbers want 
to thank everyone who has send 
cards and prayers. They appreciate 
their friends very much.  Others are 
on the mend too. The rest of you, 
Stay Healthy! 
     December 19th will have been 
our regular jam at the Adult Center 
in McMinnville. Hope many of you 
took some time off from the hectic 
holiday rush to have some fiddling 
fun. 
     Often we get paid to play for pri-
vate groups, but we also play free 
as a community service for some 
organizations. A couple small 
groups played for Homeward 
Bound, a pet shelter program in 
McMinnville. We played at the thrift 
store that raises funds for the 
group. The volunteers at the store 
and the customers all seemed to 
enjoy the music. And yes, there 
was a pet there - a very friendly 3 
legged dog.  

     Remember the OOTFA Quar-
terly meeting in Eugene on January 
9th. These get togethers are a great 
time to meet and greet friends from 
other districts. See details in District 
6 news. 
     Our regular January sign up jam 
is January 16th. Let's make it a 
good first jam of the year. We'll be 
at McMinnville Senior Center. 
Here's how to get to the Senior 
Center.   If you are traveling 
through McMinnville north on the 
main highway -- after you have 
gone through the business district 
and start to go out of town, there 
will be a McDonald's on the left 
(north side of the highway), right 
there you turn right (south) on to 
McDaniel St. to 2250 N.E. McDan-
iel  Lane. and the Senior Center is a 
couple of blocks on the left. (east 
side).   Open at 10am for setting up, 
informal jamming and practice. All 
OOTFA members welcome. We 
love visitors! About 10:30 Alice will 
conduct a “jam tunes” workshop 
and maybe teach a tune. You are 
invited to attend. 

     It's time again to think about 
leadership for District 8. We'll be 
having a meeting and electing new 
officers at our February 20th jam. 
Please consider accepting an of-
fice. We'll need both a new chair-
man and co-chair, Lew and Dar-
lene having each served for 2 
years. Marie Bailey has agreed to 
be nominating committee chairper-
son. If you are interested or have 
suggestions, chat with her. 
     Quote:  'WE is a more powerful 
word than I'.   Together WE can 
make this a great year for OOTFA. 
 Loita Colebank is recover-
ing after some time in the hospital. 
We wish her well as she recovers. 
Hurry back Loita, we need a bass 
player.  
 
Alice Holt, reporter 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
t r i c t  m e m b e r s h i p  
person. Of course if you haven't 
renewed, you won't have received 
this Hoedowner.  Sigh 

 
Chairman: Lew Holt 503-391-5377      lewholt@aol.com 
Co-Chair: Darlene Bryant 503-362-0172     jdbry-
ant@wvi.com 
Secretary: Marie Cunningham     raymar@gotsky.com 
Treasurer: Wally Case 503-678-
5548     CaseWB@centerytel.net 

Membership: Wally Case, 12222 Fry Road NE, Aurora, OR 
97002  
 
Calendar: 
January 16, Saturday Dist. 8 Jam McMinnville Sr. Center 
February 20, Saturday Dist. 8 Jam McMinnville Sr. Center  

District 8 

District 5 cont. 

in attendance.”  Andy wants every-
one to mark it on his or her calen-
dar and be sure to come? 
Lew 

Editor:  Emeritus cont. 

New Members to Welcome: 
 

Jack & Bonnie Dennis, Med-
ford 

Susan & Fred Haines, Trail 
Karin Olson, Bend 
Judy Ness, Eugene 

Brenda Hagins, Rainier 
 
 

Mark Ratzlaff,  
OOTFA State Membership 
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Chair: Donna Townsend  541-573-2270  
Co.Chair   Walt Cooper 541-573-3417  
Sec./Treas./Membership: George Sahlberg 541-573-6517  
Reporter: Donna Townsend  townsend@mashell.com  

District 9 

     Before we get started on a great 
new year coming up we need to 
cover  some other events.  On 
Nov.14th Joan Suther's  folks Dan 
and Mutsy and  Dan's  brother 
were  here from California and Janet 
Braymen hosted a special jam at her 
place  so we  could play music with 
Dan.  The day after Thanksgiving 
Don and Wilda Toussaint of Prince-
ton held a jam at their place as Jim 
was here for the holiday.  Sorry I 
missed that jam but I was spending 
the holiday in Milton-Freewater with 
my kids. 
        Before our jam night at the As-
pens on Dec. 11th  we were invited 
to their Christmas potluck dinner and 
after the meal and the staffs visit with 
Santa we finished up the evening 
p l a y i n g  m u s i c .         
      On Sunday 13th we had our holi-
day  jam with turkey dinner and a 
surprise birthday cake-----for none 
other than yours truly!   Everyone put 
on name tags that read "I'm not Julia 
and then Mickey Enneberg presented 
me with a corsage with a Julia ribbon 
on it and said I was the birthday girl 
[?]   I thought the occasion was for 
associate member Anna Sloan who 
was also feted with "Happy Birthday" 

as well as Mary Ausmus {13th} and 
Dennis Townsend who had a birth-
day on the 11th.  What a wonderful 
surprise!   Learned my sister Lynn 
had talked to Mickey and Mickey got 
with Dona Townsend and I don't 
where they got the great big humor-
ous card but they'd been collecting 
signatures for a while.  When the 
poinsettia plants were given away 
for door prizes Andrew Dunderdale 
{our Jamboree soundman} was a 
lucky winner and gave his plant to 
me.  A great day that I'll remember 
for a long time.  Thanks everyone!  
    Betty Chapman of Christmas Val-
ley was a guest musician and did 
one of her yodeling songs, which is 
always a crowd pleaser.  Joan 
Suther has missed all our holiday 
fun as she is off in Ecuador 
again.  We had several new people 
in the crowd and learned one lady 
plays guitar and sings so maybe we 
can coax her to come join our 
jams.  We do have fun. 
        In January our Aspen play date 
is Friday Jan. 8th at 7:00 and Ash-
ley Manor is Monday Jan. 18th at 
6:30.  Our next Senior Center pot-
luck and jam is Sunday Jan. 

10th.  Potluck is at 1:00 with music 
to fol low from 2:00 unt i l 
4:00   Come join us. 
        Rhea Bigelow has volun-
teered to put together memories 
from past Jamborees in celebration 
of our 20th anniversary.  Using the 
theme "My Fiddling Thru Time" 
Rhea would like pictures and short 
write-ups of memories from past 
Country Music Jamborees to be 
presented at the Jamboree, June 
17-19, 2010.  Rhea will start this 
project in January and complete it 
by April.  Mail memories to Rhea at 
122 SE Cessna Drive. Bend, Ore-
gon 97702 or e-mail to Halfpintbig 
58@hotmail.com.   Thanks. 
        Looking forward to a great 
New Year and lots of music playing 
 
Julia Milleson, District 9 Reporter  
If you haven't renewed for 2010, 
get your $20 renewal to your Dis-
t r i c t  m e m b e r s h i p  
person. Of course if you haven't 
renewed, you won't have received 
this Hoedowner.  Sigh 
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District 10 

We had a very nice Christmas potluck 
and jam, lots of turkey, and all the trim-
mings, thanks to all the people who 
brought the good food, and thank you 
to the ladies that helped cleanup after-
ward.  We didn't have anyone from 
other districts today; the roads were 
pretty slick.  But we had enough to 
have a very nice jam, we played and 
sang lots of Christmas songs, and oth-
ers.  More dancers this time.  
     It was nice to see Margie Hastey 
there today, she's feeling better now.--
Doris Dilbeck is recovering from her 
heart surgery. Whitey Kelm is recover-

ing from his heart surgery too, he was 
there to listen and visit.  Hope to see 
Doris and Don soon. Also, Bruce Wer-
linger (Shannon's dad) was there, and 
hereally looks good, visiting and teas-
ing, even though he is fighting terminal 
cancer, it was good seeing him out. 
     Well, we won't be having our meet-
ing and jam next month, January, be-
cause of the state meeting in Eugene 
on the same day. 
     Our next MEETING, potluck and jam 
will be held February 13th, 2010. We'll 
be electing officer's then.  It will be held 
at the VFW hall on 1127 NE Walnut St. 

in Roseburg. 
     Happy Anniversary and Happy Birth-
day to all that had them, and by the 
time you read this, hope everyone had 
a nice Christmas, and it will be a New 
Year.  Well anyway, Happy New Year! 
 
Joyce Pickett   District 10 Reporter 
 
If you haven't renewed for 2010, get 
your $20 renewal to your District mem-
bership person. Of course if you have-
n't renewed, you won't have received 
this Hoedowner.  Sigh 
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State Calendar 
January 9   Quarterly Meeting and Jam  Emerald 
Park - Eugene 
  
March 19 - 20     State Fiddle Contest - Salem 
 
April 7-10    State Convention - Rickreall  
 
August 11-14   OOTFA  Fiddle Camp - Thousand 
Trails  
 
August 14   Bob's Huffman's 90th birthday 
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